
PARENT BULLETIN
30 Nov - 4 Dec 2020: Week 2

Year 7 Messages

None this week.

Year 8 Messages

None this week.

Year 9 Messages

Thank you for your support during the closure of the Year 9 bubble. Many pupils worked hard during 
their time away from school and impressed their teachers with their hard work and dedication. It was 
great to see all pupils return to school on Thursday. 
You will have received an email earlier this week giving you an update on engagement with work 
during the first week of isolation. For many of our pupils they demonstrated the same level of 
commitment to their studies during the second week. Therefore, in the majority of cases, we have 
decided not to send a second email to report on engagement and submission of work during week 
two. 
Thank you again for your understanding and support.

Year 10 Messages

None this week

Year 11 Messages

For anyone who finds the idea of a large college a little bit overwhelming, don’t forget there are 
options to study at local sixth forms, where class sizes (and overall student numbers) are much 
smaller - for example, Rivington & Blackrod 6th Form.
At RBHS you can take a combination of BTECs and A Levels: 3 A levels; 2 A levels and a BTEC 
Certificate (equal to 1 A Level); 1 A Level and a BTEC Diploma (equal to 2 A Levels) or a BTEC 
Extended Diploma (equal to 3 A Levels). They offer a huge range of subjects so it might be worth 
checking out the website https://www.rbhs.co.uk/ or see Miss Berry for a prospectus.

https://www.tlevels.gov.uk/ Have a look at the official Government site to find out more about 
T-Levels, the latest qualification being offered post-16. There are a number of new options starting in 
September 2021, following the launch this year of the first three T-Levels. 80% classroom time, 20% 
on the job time with an employer (which the colleges will find for you).

https://www.boltoncollege.ac.uk/t-levels/ - another good site that explains T-Levels really well. Make 
sure you are aware of all the options available to you. Bolton College also offers a ‘Skills to a T’ 
programme, for those who are interested in a T-Level, but are not quite ready (perhaps English and 
maths are not quite up to the required grade, or personal circumstances have been difficult, for 
whatever reason).

https://www.rbhs.co.uk/
https://www.tlevels.gov.uk/
https://www.boltoncollege.ac.uk/t-levels/


Careers

Don’t forget that there is a Parklands Careers Twitter account - @PHSCareers1

Date for the diary: Tuesday 1st December. Watch a live theatrical make-up workshop and take the 
opportunity to video chat with one of the tutors at Preston’s College. Zoom workshops are 5pm-6pm or 
6pm-7pm. No need to stay for the full hour, drop in anytime. Email: delliott@preston.ac.uk to book your 
place. 

mailto:delliott@preston.ac.uk


Apprenticeship Notifications

https://youtu.be/jwRwt8DmVQk  This link takes you to a short video from Leyland Trucks, explaining the 
benefits of an apprenticeship - and the various options available. The application process for the 
September 2021 apprenticeship intake starts in January, so keep an eye on your emails and the 
bulletin. 

Quick reminder about apprenticeships at BAE Systems. The application window is now open - they are 
committed to taking on around 800 apprentices this year (despite the current situation). Go to the 
website: https://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships and start your 
application now. 

Network Rail Apprenticeships
The Rail industry is currently going through one of the largest transformations we’ve ever seen. New 
opportunities are appearing every day and we’re investing over £45 billion in the next five years to 
revolutionise our nation’s railway system. It’s an incredible time to start a career with us.
Start your journey today

Our Level 3 Engineering Apprenticeship is a three-year programme which gives you all the support and 
training you need to take the first steps towards becoming a professional engineer. During this scheme 
you’ll earn a competitive salary and get involved with important projects - gaining invaluable experience 
as you work towards a degree level qualification.

https://youtu.be/jwRwt8DmVQk
https://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships
https://careermap.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ad6ea66c62b50396e776ca853&id=a977083121&e=2aeaefef56


Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s
Has your child continued to achieve the perfect 3 since the start of term?  There are 440 pupils with the 
perfect 3 - Well done!

Year 7:  108 pupils
Year 8:  129 pupils
Year 9:   Pupils Isolating
Year 10: 103  students
Year 11: 100 students

Please congratulate your child if they are one of the perfect 3s!  All BfL scores can be found in the 
Edulink app.

School bus transport update:  click here to read information we’ve received from the Local Authority.

Do you collect your child by car?  If so, please could we ask that you wait for your child with your engine 
switched off.  We have received concerns from local residents regarding pollution.  Your support would 
be very much appreciated.
Parent/Carer Letter
Booking & Declaration Form

Weekly Learning Support Board

https://www.futurelearn.com/
Learn new skills online with top educators (ideal for parents/carers)
Learn 100% online with world-class universities and industry experts. Develop your career, learn a new 
skill, or pursue your hobbies with flexible online courses. Most are completely free (some offer extra 
benefits that are chargeable). Check out the vast range of options and have a go at something new.

Final course advice morning for 2020 from Myerscough College on Saturday 5th December, from 
10.00am - 12.30pm. Go to: https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/ to find out more. They offer a huge range of 
courses (and not just in the agricultural sector). Take a look at their website and see for yourself.

Who had the perfect 3 last week?
Year 7: 35 pupils
Year 8: 63 pupils

Year 9: Pupils Isolating
Year 10: 45 students
Year 11: 39 students

https://drive.google.com/file/d/169COlu0paYHSNwS0r66zkJPYPSJgYsz4/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1AXSEb5Ul9Gx1ewWHx0h0pUYuJqiFRGTlA9ZwINwPQG0/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zlIdleGjVcOD46TNIacjMp1oQcSDWllj5D__-kKNNPE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1hQmqoDyP-iuBJYQPV2akgndkM8ijComTHpO-1s6pm7w/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
https://www.futurelearn.com/
https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/


Whole School Messages

https://www.futurelearn.com/
Learn new skills online with top educators (ideal for parents/carers)
Learn 100% online with world-class universities and industry experts. Develop your career, learn a new 
skill, or pursue your hobbies with flexible online courses. Most are completely free (some offer extra 
benefits that are chargeable). Check out the vast range of options and have a go at something new.

Dear Parents,

There are places for 6 parent governors on the governing body of this academy.  They are elected by the 
parents of pupils at this school to serve a 4 year term of office.  There is now a vacancy for 1 parent 
governor(s).  You may, if you wish, put yourself forward for election – the Nomination Form, Appendix B 
and other information is available via the Edulink App.  Please read the information before applying.

The timetable for the election is:-

1.        Nomination form along with completed Appendix B to be returned to me by 12:00 on 11th 
December 2020;
2.        Ballot papers to be sent to all parents on 18th December 2020 (Voting will only take place if there 
are more nominations than vacancies)
3.        Ballot papers to be returned to me by 12:00 on 08th January 2020;
4.        The votes will be counted at 14:00 on 08th January 2021 after which the result will be announced.

Governors have an important and influential role to play in the life of our academy, and I do hope you will 
be able to take part in this election by becoming a candidate and by casting your vote when the time 
comes

If you require any further information about being elected to the governing body, please do not hesitate 
to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Mr S Mitchell

Headteacher

Reminder - Would all pupils who walk or cycle to school please be mindful of the other pedestrians and 
road users. I have had to deal with another complaint from a member of the public in relation to our 
pupils’ road sense and general behaviour. If a pupil rides a bike to school, this must be ridden on the 
road and not on the pavement. Thank you

https://www.futurelearn.com/


Whole School Messages

Deadline for deposits is 4th December 2020
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Whole School Messages

BE AWARE!

Information sent to us by the Police
This County Lines app is not surprisingly creating consternation amongst parents of exploited 
children.  It is a game about running a County Lines (Cunch) operation.  The NCA, VKPP and NCLCC 
are all aware of this app and the NCLCC is investigating whether any action can be done about it.  It 
appears to have an in-chat facility which would enable grooming/recruitment and so hopefully action 
can be taken.
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Whole School Messages

Thank you for your kind donations so far, we are still a little way off reaching our usual target, so we 
need lots more goodies.
Thank you.
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